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RE: Battle Creek Community Foundation support for House Bili 4993 and House Bill 4992
Good morning Chairman Afendoulis and Members of the House Tax Policy Committee,

On behalf of the Battle Creek Community Foundation and its affiliates, we appreciate this
opportunity to testify in support of House Bill 4993 and House Bill 4992, which would reinstate
the tax credit for community foundations.

As a community foundation we exist to improve the entire community. We manage, grow, and
distribute assets to promote equitable opportunity for all residents in our area, particularly in
the areas of education, health, and community safety. We have also recently increased our
efforts to support community and economic development, including providing impact
investing loans and guarantees to both nonprofit and for-profit businesses, resulting in
increased employment opportunities and community vitality, which in turn impacts the local
economy and tax base.

The Michigan Community Foundation Tax credit has historically played a vital role in our ability
to improve the community and in the growth of our Foundation. A significant portion of our
$135 million in assets can be directly attributed to contributions from donors who began their
relationships with the Battle Creek Community Foundation because of the Michigan
Community Foundation Tax Credit. Since its elimination in 2012, we have seen an impact of
nearly $100,000 annually on contributions to the Foundation, as donors reduced or eliminated

their giving.

Our growth and ability to meet the ever-changing needs of our community is also dependent
in large part on our ability to acquire new donors. In recent years, attracting new donors has
become more and more challenging, especially among young donors, but the reinstatement of
the Michigan Community Foundation Tax Credit could help turn the tide.

By limiting the tax credit to gifts made to endowment funds, those gifts will continue to
support the community in perpetuity, ensuring that we are able to provide funding to support
our region’s nonprofits in both good times and in bad. Endowment gifts also have the ability to
provide increased financial stability to the nearly 100 nonprofit organizations that hald
endowments at the community foundation, as their donors are incentivized to expand their

support to their endowments.

We appreciate this opportunity to share our support for House Bill 4993 and House Bill 4992.
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.
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